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	SANCHAR NIGAM EXECUTIVES’ ASSOCIATION(INDIA)

KERALA CIRCLE

	CIRCLE PRESIDENT

K.D.Sebastian,

Dy.General Manager (MM), O/o PGMT,  BSNL Bhavan,

Ernakulam.

( 0484-

2377711 (O)

2349900 (R)

9447144100 (M)

CIRCLE SECRETARY

K.Sebastin,

SDE (Phones),

Telephone Exge Valapatanam,

Kannur.

Pin-670 010. 

( 0497-

2778850 (O)       2748800 (R)

2777000 (F)

9447372727(M)

CIRCLE TREASURER

P. Janardhanan

Sub Divisional Engineer(G), 

Tel. Xge, Chelannur, Kozhikode.

0495-2260600 (O), 

2385300 (R), 

9446045385 (M)


	No. SNEA / KRL / 2005-2007 / 30              Dated at Kannur 18-12-2006

To

     Sri. S. A. Thomas, 

     Chief General Manager,

     Kerala Telecom Circle,

     Trivandrum.

Respected Sir, 

Sub:- Participation in the indefinite strike w.e. f. 22nd December, 2006 reg:-

Ref:- 1. No. SNEA (I) / Hon’ble M. O. C & IT / 4/ 11-06 dated 16/11/2006.

         2. No. SNEA /KRL /2005-2007 /29      Dated at Kannur  08-12-2006.

         3. SNEA (I) /CMD /63 /12-06                Dated 13th December, 2006.

       In continuation of our letter under reference, we reiterate our earlier decision of going on indefinite strike w.e.f 22nd December, 2006, after having observed organizational programmes of March to Parliament and lunch hour demonstration on 5th and 12th December, 2006 respectively. All the members of SNEA(I) in BSNL shall strike work indefinitely from 22nd December, 06 till resolution of following demands.

i)        Merger of 50% DA with Basic Pay w.e.f. 01-01-2005.

ii) Release of lump sum ad-hoc pending discussions with next pay panel for salary revision w.e.f. 01-01-2002 & retaining 5 years’ periodicity.

iii) Removal of ceiling on Payment of Gratuity.

iv) Removal of 50% ceiling on allowances.
          Indefinite strike from 22nd December, 2006 is the decision of co-ordination committee of CPSU’s comprising officers from BSNL, NTPC, Oil, NHPC, Coal etc and is being observed by officers in these organizations too.

        We believe that, even at this belated stage, best efforts shall be made by the BSNL Management to prevail upon the concerned officers in DPE, independently as well as through DOT establishment, to address the aforesaid issues, which continue to be ignored, on urgent basis, so as to maintain industrial peace and prevent dislocation of public utility services.
        Thanking you,


                





   Yours faithfully, 
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     ( K. Sebastin )









    Circle Secretary.

Copy to: GMTS, O/o CGMT, TVM.
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